
FY22 Federation Annual Report Memo  1 
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Memo 
 
To: Montana State Library Commission  
 Jennie Stapp, Stapp Librarian 
 
From: Tracy Cook, Lead Consulting & Learning Librarian 
 
Date: October 3, 2022 
 
Re: FY22 Federation Annual Reports 

Staff request the Commission accept FY22 Federation Reports as presented. 
 
Federations receive funding from Coal Severance Tax monies, divided among the six federations 
using the formula outlined in ARM 10.102.5102. After allowing for federation coordinator travel 
expenses, funds are split, with half being divided equally among the federations and the other 
half allocated based on population. 
 
Each spring Montana’s six library federations present their proposed Plan of Service to the 
Commission for approval, outlining the plans for spending funds received. Finalized reports are 
presented now, containing details on how each library used the funding and the benefits 
provided to the library and community.  
 
Libraries continue to indicate how valuable this funding is, allowing them to participate in state-
wide programs as well as providing support for individual activities appropriate to each 
community. 
 

https://msl.mt.gov/about/publications/federation_reports/
https://rules.mt.gov/gateway/ruleno.asp?RN=10.102.5102

